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From: James Dean <jamesdean@uwclub.net>
Sent: 05 March 2019 18:02
To: Colman, Ed; stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com; judy.anscombe@btinternet.com
Cc: Kate Gordon; Les Scott; Town Clerk | Swaffham Town Council; Paul Darby
Subject: Re: NCC/ BDC Liaison Meeting - 11th February
Ed

Yes, | am sure we would be delighted to meet you one convenient evening — but as we already
have our next TAFG meeting scheduled for this Friday morning, 11 am, perhaps sometime the
following week might suit? How about next Weds, 13th, or Thurs, 14th, say 7 pm in the Town
Hall? Could my colleagues also let me know if either or both times would be OK?

Thanks

JAMES

From: Colman, Ed

Sent: Tuesday, March 5, 2019 4:59 PM

To: James Dean ; stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com ; judy.anscombe@btinternet.com
Cc: Kate Gordon ; Les Scott ; Town Clerk

Subject: Re: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

Hi James,

Thanks for your response, | have to admit my frustration at not being copied into correspondence it makes
answering emails like the one | received from the Town Clerk this morning very difficult.

| am however, pleased to see the group liaising with lan and appreciate the frustration felt at the recent
report for its findings over a North / South Relief Road and the DFT decision on the MRN.

I am happy to meet you and the rest of the Transport Group to discuss the next steps one evening if you
feel that would be useful?

I am keen to see some positive tangible results from this work and feel the best way to achieve that is by
NCC continuing to working with local stakeholders such as yourself, the Town Council and the Town Team;
but | do ask | am copied into correspondence with NCC Officers.

I am not asking to be copied in to make life difficult or limit discussion but it will allow me to have the
informed understanding | need to lobby my colleagues in the cabinet to give us the best chance of success,

like when we came together to lobby for Swaffham’s inclusion in the first round of surveys.

If you would like to meet please send some possible dates and please keep me informed, | will always try
to help were | can.

And as ever any issues please call me on 07940 406356.

Speak soon.



Ed

Get Qutlook for iOS

From: James Dean <jamesdean@uwclub.net>

Sent: Tuesday, March 5, 2019 4:43 pm

To: Colman, Ed; stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com; judy.anscombe@btinternet.com
Cc: Kate Gordon; Les Scott; Town Clerk

Subject: Re: Fwd: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

Hi Ed

Thanks for your note. | can only apologise that we didn’t invite you to our meetings with lan.
What happened was we were trying to find out about the Major Road Network decision, the
setting up of traffic surveys around Swaffham related to the possible N / S Relief Road and the
AQAP for the town. The best way to do this at the time seemed to be to arrange a liaison
meeting with officers from NCC & BDC. The first meeting took place on 8th Nov, 2018 and as
this proved to be helpful, it was agreed we would have regular liaison meetings every three
months or so. The second meeting was on February 11th. | attach our notes of both meetings
for info. You will see our next meeting is scheduled for 8th May.

Having now received the consultant’s report and lan’s notes about the survey work we will be
looking at these and will respond ASAP. Obviously, we would be pleased to invite you to
further discussions on this and other important issues.

Regards

JAMES

From: Colman, Ed

Sent: Tuesday, March 5, 2019 2:50 PM

To: jamesdean@uweclub.net ; stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com ; judy.anscombe@btinternet.com
Subject: Fwd: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

Hi all,
Can | ask why | haven’t been CC’d into any of this or invited to the meeting you held with lan?

The Town Clerk has sent me correspondence on this but that is the first | have heard of you discussions
with lan.

| would be happy to meet and discuss the report, its findings and the way forward.

Ed

From: Parkes, lan <ian.parkes@norfolk.gov.uk>
Sent: Tuesday, March 5, 2019 2:47 pm



To: Colman, Ed
Subject: FW: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

From: Parkes, lan

Sent: 05 March 2019 09:39

To: 'James Dean' <jamesdean@uwclub.net>

Cc: Jill Skinner <jill.skinner@me.com>; JUDY ANSCOMBE <judy.anscombe @btinternet.com>; Kate Gordon
<kate.gordon2@btinternet.com>; Les Scott <lesbscott@yahoo.co.uk>; Paul Darby <pa ul.darby@breckland.gov.uk>;
Stan Sole <stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com>; Richard Bishop <townclerk@swaffhamtowncouncil.gov.uk>

Subject: RE: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

Dear James,

Sorry it taken a little while but please find attached the final version of the WSP report on through traffic in
Swaffham. | have also attached my note containing my observations on that report as agreed at our last meeting.

I have also attached the DfT map of the Major Road Network.

Once you have had a chance to digest the WSP report I'd be happy to answer any questions you might have. Thanks.
Regards, lan.

lan Parkes CEng MICE

Infrastructure Development
Tel: 01603 223288
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From: James Dean <jamesdean@uwclub.net>

Sent: 17 February 2019 17:02

To: Parkes, lan <ian.parkes@norfolk.gov.uk>

Cc: Jill Skinner <jill.skinner@me.com>; JUDY ANSCOMBE <judy.anscombe@btinternet.com>; Kate Gordon
<kate.gordon2@btinternet.com>; Les Scott <lesbscott@yahoo.co.uk>; Paul Darby <paul.darby@breckland.gov.uk>;
Stan Sole <stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com>; Richard Bishop <townclerk@swaffhamtowncouncil.gov.uk>

Subject: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

Hi lan

Further to our recent meeting, we would be pleased if you could let us have a copy of
your consultant’s traffic survey results in connection with the projected N / S Relief
Road and your conclusions from that work.

Also when available, your access study report for Theatre Street car park.
Many thanks
JAMES (TAFG Secretary)
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Town Clerk | Swaffham Town Council

From: kate.gordon2@btinternet.com

Sent: 05 March 2019 19:35

To: Colman, Ed; stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com; judy.anscombe@btinternet.com; James
Dean

Cc: Les Scott; Town Clerk | Swaffham Town Council; Paul Darby

Subject: Re: NCC / BDC Liaison Meeting - 11th February

Dear James,

Signs of things moving a bit at last. I'l absorb as much as | can of the traffic census by Friday, but I'm sure we'll want
to commission you and Stan and anyone else to analyse it in detail and report back.

| can manage either 13/3 or 14/3 in the evening.
Kate

On Tuesday, 5 March 2019 18:02:23 GMT, James Dean <jamesdean@uwclub.net> wrote:

Ed

Yes, | am sure we would be delighted to meet you one convenient evening — but as we already
have our next TAFG meeting scheduled for this Friday morning, 11 am, perhaps sometime the
following week might suit? How about next Weds, 13th, or Thurs, 14th, say 7 pm in the Town
Hall? Could my colleagues also let me know if either or both times would be OK?

Thanks

JAMES

From: Colman, Ed

Sent: Tuesday, March 5, 2019 4:59 PM

To: James Dean ; stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com ; judy.anscombe@btinternet.com
Cc: Kate Gordon ; Les Scott ; Town Clerk

Subject: Re: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

Hi James,

Thanks for your response, | have to admit my frustration at not being copied into correspondence it makes
answering emails like the one I received from the Town Clerk this morning very difficult.

| am however, pleased to see the group liaising with lan and appreciate the frustration felt at the recent
report for its findings over a North / South Relief Road and the DFT decision on the MRN.

| am happy to meet you and the rest of the Transport Group to discuss the next steps one evening if you
feel that would be useful?

| am keen to see some positive tangible results from this work and feel the best way to achieve that is by
NCC continuing to working with local stakeholders such as yourself, the Town Council and the Town Team,;
but | do ask | am copied into correspondence with NCC Officers.



| am not asking to be copied in to make life difficult or limit discussion but it will allow me to have the
informed understanding | need to lobby my colleagues in the cabinet to give us the best chance of success,
like when we came together to lobby for Swaffham’s inclusion in the first round of surveys.

If you would like to meet please send some possible dates and please keep me informed, | will always try
to help were | can.

And as ever any issues please call me on 07940 406356.
Speak soon.

Ed

Get Qutlook for iOS

From: James Dean <jamesdean@uwclub.net>

Sent: Tuesday, March 5, 2019 4:43 pm

To: Colman, Ed; stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com; judy.anscombe@btinternet.com
Cc: Kate Gordon; Les Scott; Town Clerk

Subject: Re: Fwd: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

Hi Ed

Thanks for your note. | can only apologise that we didn’t invite you to our meetings with lan.
What happened was we were trying to find out about the Major Road Network decision, the
setting up of traffic surveys around Swaffham related to the possible N / S Relief Road and the
AQAP for the town. The best way to do this at the time seemed to be to arrange a liaison
meeting with officers from NCC & BDC. The first meeting took place on 8th Nov, 2018 and as
this proved to be helpful, it was agreed we would have regular liaison meetings every three
months or so. The second meeting was on February 11th. | attach our notes of both meetings
for info. You will see our next meeting is scheduled for 8th May.

Having now received the consultant’s report and lan’s notes about the survey work we will be
looking at these and will respond ASAP. Obviously, we would be pleased to invite you to
further discussions on this and other important issues.

Regards

JAMES

From: Colman, Ed

Sent: Tuesday, March 5, 2019 2:50 PM

To: jamesdean@uwclub.net ; stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com ; judy.anscombe@btinternet.com
Subject: Fwd: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

Hi all,

Can | ask why | haven’t been CC’d into any of this or invited to the meeting you held with lan?



The Town Clerk has sent me correspondence on this but that is the first | have heard of you discussions
with lan.

I would be happy to meet and discuss the report, its findings and the way forward.

Ed

From: Parkes, lan <ian.parkes@norfolk.gov.uk>
Sent: Tuesday, March 5, 2019 2:47 pm

To: Colman, Ed

Subject: FW: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

From: Parkes, lan

Sent: 05 March 2019 09:39

To: 'James Dean' <jamesdean@uwclub.net>

Cc: Jill Skinner <jill.skinner@me.com>; JUDY ANSCOMBE <judy.anscombe@btinternet.com>; Kate Gordon
<kate.gordon2@btinternet.com>; Les Scott <lesbscott@yahoo.co.uk>; Paul Darby <paul.darby@breckland.gov.uk>;
Stan Sole <stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com>; Richard Bishop <townclerk@swaffhamtowncouncil.gov.uk>

Subject: RE: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

Dear James,

Sorry it taken a little while but please find attached the final version of the WSP report on through traffic in Swaffham. |
have also attached my note containing my observations on that report as agreed at our last meeting.

| have also attached the DfT map of the Major Road Network.
Once you have had a chance to digest the WSP report I'd be happy to answer any questions you might have. Thanks.

Regards, lan.

lan Parkes CEng MICE
Infrastructure Development
Tel: 01603 223288
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From: James Dean <jamesdean@uwclub.net>

Sent: 17 February 2019 17:02

To: Parkes, lan <ian.parkes@norfolk.gov.uk>

Cec: Jill Skinner <jill.skinner@me.com>; JUDY ANSCOMBE <judy.anscombe@btinternet.com>; Kate Gordon
<kate.gordon2@btinternet.com>; Les Scott <lesbscott@yahoo.co.uk>; Paul Darby <paul.darby@breckland.gov.uk>;
Stan Sole <stan.sole@oxford239.plus.com>; Richard Bishop <townclerk@swaffhamtowncouncil.gov.uk>

Subject: Liaison Meeting - 11th February

Hi lan

Further to our recent meeting, we would be pleased if you could let us have a copy of
your consultant’s traffic survey results in connection with the projected N / S Relief
Road and your conclusions from that work.

Also when available, your access study report for Theatre Street car park.

Many thanks

JAMES (TAFG Secretary)
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Town Clerk | Swaffham Town Council
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From: Town Clerk | Swaffham Town Council
Sent: 05 March 2019 08:40
To: Ed Colman (ed.colman.clir@norfolk.gov.uk)
Subject: A1065
Hi Ed,
A1065

Swaffham Council’s Transport and Access Focus Group (TAFG) met lan Parkes (NCC) and Andrew Grimley
(BDC) on 11 February to review traffic flows, infrastructure issues and air pollution. lan reported to the
group that the A1065 had failed to be included in the Major Road Network (MRN) scheme. This is a major
disappointment for Swaffham with this heavily used A road running through the heart of the town. The
stated purpose of the MRN scheme corresponds exactly to what is required to improve Swaffham’s road
infrastructure, specifically reducing congestion and improving air quality, stimulating economic growth and
supporting delivery of new housing. Not only do we have congestion and air pollution (evidenced by the
existence of an AQMA in the town centre) and housing growth, there is a pressing need to create the
infrastructure needed to encourage investment and jobs. Exclusion from the MRN denies all these benefits
to Swaffham. In the light of this outcome, we would like to understand the exact reasons for the failure to
include the A1065 in the MRN, and also which road schemes in Norfolk have qualified for MRN support.
We would be grateful for a copy of the Department of Transport letter which we assume includes the
information we are seeking.

At the same meeting, lan reported the results of a traffic survey carried out by NCC that in his view did not
support the case for a relief road for Swaffham. The TAFG was not involved in this survey, and not aware
of the criteria set for the work. They have twice asked for a copy of the report and all its supporting data,
and would be grateful to have this as soon as possible. Air pollution in Swaffham is the direct product of
our traffic problems. The TAFG have also asked Breckland Council for up to date pollution measuring
equipment to give us a picture of pollution levels across the town. It is disappointing that this has not been
forthcoming and | will be seeking the assistance of our Breckland local member colleagues in this regard.

| understand that there was a meeting of the Environment, Development and Transport Committee last
week, and this may have had something to do with the delay in sending through the traffic survey
information. If you could try and establish when the information will be made available to us, your efforts
in this regard would be appreciated — thank you.

Best regards,

Richard Bishop
Town Clerk

Swalthianm |

Market

Swaffham Town Council, Town Hall, 4 London Street, Swaffham, Norfolk, PE37 7DQ
Tel 01760 722922 Fax 01760 720469 www.swaffhamtowncouncil.gov.uk
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DYou can also follow Swaffham Town Council on Twitter
@SwaffhamClerk and our Traditional Market @SwaffhamMarket



